
BLACKSTONE CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

JUNE 27, 2011 

 

 

 

 

James Plasse, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Board of Health 

meeting room in the Town Hall. 

 

Present Were: 

 

  James Plasse   James Pitler 

  Maggie Plasse   Lisa Brita 

  Tamara Heiselmeyer 

 

Absent Were: 

 

  Beverly Wilson  James Sullivan 

 

Edward Whipple, 515 Douglas Turnpike, North Smithfield, RI – Hearing continued from 

the June 6
th

 meeting.  Mr. Whipple was present at the hearing.  Mr. Plasse informed the 

members that he had done a site visit of the property.  He said that there is an existing 

cart way where the driveway is proposed.  He said that a portion of the driveway is in the 

buffer zone, approximately sixty (60) feet from the wetland.  He said that state 

regulations allow building to be (50) feet away from the wetland.     

 

Mrs. Brita made a motion to close the hearing.  Ms. Plasse seconded the motion.  The 

motion was passed by Unanimous Vote. 

 

Mrs. Brita made a motion to approve the project for Mr. Whipple.  Ms. Plasse seconded 

the motion.  The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote. 

 

All the members present signed the invoice for the yearly dues for the Massachusetts 

Association of Conservation Commissions. 

 

Ms. Plasse made a motion to accept the Minutes of the June 6
th

 meeting.  Mrs. Brita 

seconded the motion.  The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote. 

 

Ms. Plasse made a motion to accept the Minutes of the May 10
th

 meeting.  Mrs. 

Heiselmeyer seconded the motion. The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote. 

 

Ms. Plasse made a motion to accept the Minutes of the April 19
th

 meeting.  Mrs. Brita 

seconded the motion.  The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote. 

 

 



Conservation Commission, Minutes of Meeting, June 27, 2011 

 

 

Ms. Plasse made a motion to accept the Minutes of the March 28
th

 meeting.  Mrs. 

Heiselmeyer seconded the motion.  The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote. 

 

Mr. Plasse said that he visited the owner of the property on Harris Pond that we had 

received a complaint about.  He said that she had a shed, a swing set, a fire pit, and a boat 

launch on town land.  Mr. Plasse said that the Zoning Board will take care of the 

violations for the infringement on town land. 

 

Ms. Plasse made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Pitler seconded the motion.  The 

motion was passed by Unanimous Vote. 

 

 

 

      Respectfully submitted 

 

 

 

      Lisa A. Larue 

      Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


